

Fort Vancouver Lions Club Vancouver, WA., U.S.A.

Established 1955

November 2013 ISSUE

Join Us Each Week On Friday at High Noon! Bill's Chicken & Steak 2200 St. Johns Blvd.

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

Presidents Corner	١,
Christmas Dinner	2
Talent Show	3
Social Committee	4
Melvin Jones	5
Share House, Santa Store	6
LEO Legends	7
Board Mtg. Minutes	8
Sight Committee Minutes	9- 10
Walk N Knock	П
Calendar	12
Sponsors	13

OCTOBER SPEAKERS PROGRAM DIRECTOR DOTTY

November 2

Debbie Ham - Support of Early Learning & Families

November 8

Ruthie Gohl - Battleground Health Care Clinic

November 15

Jerry Fest - De Paul Youth and Family Center

November 22

Michele Holen - Habitat for Humanity Project

November 29

No Meeting

Editor: Shelly Brown Lsbrown65@comcast.net 503-297-7450





President's Corner Adam Hegewald

Hello Fort Vancouver Lions!

October is down in the books and a successful month for FVLC. We had a busy month.

October accomplishments

Our website has a new look thanks to Lions Dotty Scott who is owns a web page design & consulting business (Premium Websites; LLC.) She has won Best Lions Web site within our MD-19 district multiple times and looks like she is looking to repeat with this new look and feel. AWESOME JOB DOTTY!

Service projects

It's hard to believe but we had no official service project in October...hmmm any ideas?

Fundraisers

Apples and Pears fresh fruit sales were successfully chaired by Past Presidents Allen Rhyasen & Bill Shalaby and other FVL Lions. 110 hours of service helped our club raise \$1373. Great job!

We had Past President Roy Pulliam and his wife Lori organize the 1st ever fall concert talent/gong show which was a HIT! A good turnout in the crowd. 18 acts went on to perform with our own new FVL Wanda McNealy winning the \$250 first place prize for best performance. Way to go Wanda! She performed with her Ukulele, a song she performed in the recent Miss Clark County pageant where she won Miss Congeniality and People's Choice Princess Award, which won her a full scholarship to the International Air Academy which was her goal! Wow! Look for those performances on our website if you missed them.

Luncheons
Oct 4th Tad McGreer, President of
Aerovel, came to our luncheon with his
fascinating drone plane. We learned the
capabilities and potential uses of drones.

capabilities and potential uses of drones.

Oct 11th Clark County Auditor Greg
Kimsey came to inform our membership
of the Freeman charter council position
and explain how Clark county govern-

ment could change. He used the city of Snohomish as the model government.

Oct 18th meeting -Micah Rice, Columbian sports news editor, spoke about local sports rivalry's and highlighted a few local star athletes. I also enjoyed as my wife Amy and daughter Gretta joined us which was a huge sur-

prise and delight.

Oct 25th We had Cub Scout Pack 320 of Roosevelt Elementary host a flag ceremony for our club as a thank you for our FVL club paid their charter sponsor fee. I was so proud of my son Andy, who help lead the ceremony along with Sandy Hammond's son, PFC Derrick Hammond who also stood in. Our guest speaker, Washington Elementary school Principal Patrick Conner, came to thank our club for our tremendous support of their school. He advocated that 91-93% of the attending 375 students were below the poverty level. That's only 35 families above that poverty level. 70 families receive Share House weekly food packs. They do have a tremendous need and I'm proud we have over 5 service projects at Washington Elementary. They are looking for more help with their "Walking school bus" program which requires an adult to walk kids home. Washington Elementary has no bus services due to the close proximity of all the students to the school.

Special thank you to outstanding Fort Vancouver Lions

Thank you Fort Vancouver Lions for supporting Clark & Andy with purchasing Cub Scout popcorn, raising over \$160!!! You guys are fantastic. Thank you again.

Jerry Jacobus has been just a true gentleman sharing his garden of Dahlia flowers, gifting them to our club members, including my daughter which made her day, for a second prize for our 50/50 raffle which is nearly \$900. Thank you Jerry!

Thank you Allen Rhyasen & Bill Shalaby for leading our Fresh Apple / Pear fruit sale again this year! You guys make it look easy.

(Continued on page 3)

Fort Vancouver Lions Club Officers 2013 -14

King Lion: Adam Hegewald Ist VP: Sandy Hammond 2nd VP: Bruce Preece 3rd VP: Catrina Galitz Past President: Bill Shalaby Secretary: Carol Bisbee Treasurer: Hallie Walker Tail Twister: Marilyn Robertson Lion Tamer: Fred Larson John Caldwell Membership: Roy Pulliam Board Members: Lee Denny, Ralph Harding, Dotty Scott, Len Leger, Helen Sutfin, Charissa Steinmann Program Directors: Roy Pulliam. Dotty Scott, Gay Enyeart, Len Leger Sunshine Committee: Colleen Lanphier Technology Guru: Dotty Scott

Visitations: Terry Sutfin

Social Chair: Lee Denny



Make Your Reservations Soon!!!

Christmas Dinner - 2013



Friday, December 13, 2013 is the date for our Annual Fort Vancouver Lions Club Christmas Dinner. It will be held at the Red Lion Hotel, 100 Columbia St, Vancouver in the Quay Port Room. This room features a large balcony so anyone interested will be able to view the Christmas Ships on the Columbia River! The Quay is offering a wonderful plated Christmas dinner for \$25 per person, all inclusive.

The Christmas Dinner is a special annual club social event. In order to accommodate members who are unable to attend luncheon meetings this event is planned as a dinner starting with a social hour at 5:00 PM. Spouses are encouraged to attend to add a family flavor to this activity. In addition to viewing the Christmas Ships there will be holiday entertainment.

A signup sheet will be circulated at regular club meetings but if you are unable to make the meeting, please contact Len Leger at 360-883-2843 or lenjen1@comcast.net to reserve your spot.

New Social Activity!! Anvone Want Pinochle Lessons!!!

Anyone interested in learning to play pinochle?

Our club has two groups that meet monthly to play pinochle. There have been many Happy Bucks given when someone has a really good night! It's a lot of fun! Several members have expressed an interest in learning to play pinochle. If there is enough interest, a third monthly group could be established. Several veteran players in our club have offered to

teach those interested in the game.

The date and time for these lessons will be determined by those who signup but it will probably be in January 2014. A signup sheet will be circulated or call or email Len Leger at 360-883-2843 or lenien1@comcast.net

(Continued from page 1)

Thank you Hallie Walker & Dotty Scott for your instrumental help with setting up the Paypal link and updating the website. Hallie we couldn't function without your help too! Thanks ladies!!

Catrina Galicz for her instrumental fundraising that she has done thus far in the Santa Store!

To-do's

Those of you, who have sponsored new Lions to our club and got them to attend a recent meeting or service project or participate in a fundraiser with them...Thank you! Embracing our new members is the best way to retain and empower them. This offers a new, great perspective to the work we Lions do.

Other Lion Meetings that took place

Oct 3rd Our Board meeting highlights We met at the WSSB admin board room.

Oct 15th Lions Council was a great council meeting. Mark Mansell, LaCenter Lions President, made great strides with his second year of gifting children in Vancouver with a flag set and Lions pamphlet on Our American flag.

-Mark Mansell & Peter Anderson of the Washougal Lions have planned a Mid-Winter lion leaders forum event at LaCenter High school for a free leadership in Lions orientation coming February 15th8:30-3:30pm one day event. 4 breakout sessions and 8 topics to choose from. It's going to be awesome.

Signup at www.LionLeadersForum.org

Upcoming in November

Health screening unit coming up! November 6, 7, 8th Contact Steven Staudinger to sign up. This is a great FVL project to test the hearing of children at Roosevelt, Washington & Peter S. Ogden Elementary schools.

November 2nd Our Club retreat has been postponed until January in order to secure a trained Lions facilitator to take us through step 3 of the CEP (Club Excellence Process) which takes much more prep than I estimated.

Future surveys: Club Talent survey. Be sure to check your spam/junk mail filters to allow email from Roy Pulliam our membership chairman. His email address is rapid14@aol.com

Adam Hegewald; FVLC President

Talent Contest/Gong Show

Our latest Benefit concert, Talent Contest/Gong Show, on October 25th was a success. We ended up grossing over \$3,500. We awarded \$250.00 to the winning performance and \$250 to the Pacific Foundation for Blind Children. Our expenses were only \$35 for the concert programs. We netted over \$2,900 that will be dedicated to the charities our club supports.

We had 18 acts in total. We were entertained by singers and musicians, as well as some very funny Gonged acts. Wanda McNealy won the \$250 first prize. The second place winner was Jonah Warberg, the son of Lion Peter Anderson. He played a jazz number on his electric guitar. He won a \$50 gift certificate to Beaches. Third place went to Don Mitchell and Terry Barrett and were awarded two \$20 gift certificates to Billygan's Restaurant. The funniest Gonged act was awarded to Marilyn Robertson. She received a \$25 Beaches certificate. The venue, Fries Auditorium, is a wonderful place for our concerts. The walk up crowd helped fill

most of the lower area. Our ad sales, ticket money, and concession sales added up to the gross receipts.

Thank you to: Dotty for the flyer, tickets and the concert program. Hallie collected money at the door. All and Ken sold ads. Lions Lori Pulliam, Doug Hall and Steve Patterson were our Celebrity judges. Thank you to the performers and all of you who attended. We had such a good time that we will probably make this an annual event. Lion Roy Pulliam, Chair





Social Committee

Chelatchie Prairie Train Ride

Fun was had by all at the Chelatchie Prairie Train Ride. The social committee planed the afternoon outing. For many of us it was the first time riding a train! We enjoyed the scenery and the great company. After the train ride we met at the Mill Creek Pub in Battle Ground for a great dinner.







A Ft Vancouver Lions Social Event Woodland Lions Turkey Bingo Night

What: Woodland Lions Club is holding its annual Turkey Bingo Night. Every year they fill the school cafeteria for a fundraiser. Every bingo winner gets a frozen turkey! In addition, there are other prizes. At half-time break free pie and coffee is served. If you enjoy Bingo this will be an excellent club social.



If we get enough interest, Woodland will save a table for our club. Sign up soon so we can save our table.

When: Saturday November 23 at 7:00PM

Where: Woodland Primary School Cafeteria

Cost: Ten dollars buys three Bingo cards.

Question? Contact Len Leger (360) 883-2843 or lenien1@comcast.net



You are Cordially Invited Melvin Jones Dinner Auction Saturday, Nov. 9, 2013 Club Green Meadows Social 6pm ~ Dinner 7pm \$30 Prime Rib and Baked Salmon buffet Join Ft. Vancouver Lions in a celebration for Melvin Jones Fellows.

Reservations requested by Nov. 3

Helen Sutfin 696-9162 helens@wa-net.com



Fort Vancouver Lions Support SHARE's "Operation Sole Mates" Drive

Our club donated 60 pairs of new athletic sccks and 18 pair of underwear to support SHARE"s 5th Annual Operation Sole Mate. All donated socks will be distributed to clients of Share's Outreach Program, which provides services to individuals living on the streets, as well as to clients currently in shelter.

Katherine Garrett, director of Share House and Share Outreach says, "Donating socks or underwear may not seem like much, but it gives our Share Outreach staff an opportunity to reach out and help in a positive way," "So often we see homeless asking for spare change or food, but we feel this is a much more productive way to raise awareness, help address their needs and, hopefully, move them into shelter."

Good Job Lions!! Our support is valued and appreciated!

Santa Store

This year we are giving each child at Washington Grade School a Family Pack Gift. Below are the items we need. Please consider bringing your donation of these items to our Friday meetings:

- Microwave popcorn
- Movie Size Candies
- Koolaid
- Puzzles and games

Thanks, Sandy Hammond









FORT VANCOUVER LIONS CLUB SANTA STORE FUNDRAISER

VANCOUVER PLAZA'S BURGERVILLE 8320 NE VANCOUVER PLAZA DR.

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 18TH 5:30 - 8:30 PM

Come in or drive thru, 10% of all sales will benefit the Fort Vancouver Lions Club!

LEO Legends

LEO Legends celebrated their first community service project of the new year with helping to clean the city cemetery for Make a Difference Day. On a beautiful Fall Saturday morning eleven LEO Legends raked, mowed and cleaned headstones at this century old landmark. For some it was their first LEO event as they helped to earn 22 service hours.

The Legends have welcomed 6 new members and are in the process of filling up their service calendar. Clubs looking for LEO help should contact Lion Advisor Dotty Scott dotty@premiumwebsites.net







Read the Columbian article about the LEO Legends: http://www.columbian.com/news/2013/oct/26/making-difference-volunteers-step-around-county/

Cub Scouts Pack 320 at Oct. 25th Lions Meeting!





Please email newsletter articles for the December newsletter to: Shelly Brown at Lsbrown65@comcast.net by Sunday, November 24! Thanks!!

Fort Vancouver Lions Board Meeting October 3, 2013

Present: Adam Hegewald, Catrina Galicz, Helen Sutfin, Len Leger, Dotty Scott, John Caldwell, Ralph Harding, Hallie Walker, Bill Shalaby, and Carol Bisbee. Guests, Terry Sutfin, Molly McNealy. The meeting was called to order by president, Adam Hegewald at 6:00 pm at the Washington State School for the Blind. A quorum was present

Minutes of Previous meeting: Approved as corrected

Correspondence: Flyers were received from Leader Dogs and the Share House.

Adam requested a thank you note be sent to DG Steve Patterson for his visit to our club. It was
moved by Dotty Scott that we include a \$50.00 check with the thank you for him to use for gas money, or for whatever his need is. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. Carol will send
the thank you.

Treasurers Report: Hallie distributed print-outs for the Club and Administrative accounts. Both were approved as distributed. One note of explanation was the storage unit. This was obtained to house the gifts for the Santa Store. The cost will be deducted from the expenses for the Santa Store.

Old/New Business and reports:

Retreat: Adam announced the retreat would be held November 2nd at the same location as last year. Lunch will be provided. The time will be 8:00 am to 1:30 pm. The facilitator will be announced at a later time.

1st Vice President Sandy Hammond-Club Administration:

Photo Updates: Randy Foster is here tonight to take photos of board members who do not have a photo, or want to update theirs. These photos will be posted on our FVL web site.

2nd Vice President Bruce Preece-Fund Raising:

Christmas Collection: Ralph reported on his progress identifying and cataloging the donated Christmas Village collections. He has three villages completed. The estimated value is over \$12,000.00. When he is finished he will contact a potential buyer.

Fresh Apple and Pear Sales: Flyers are out. We have a number of orders at present, but are looking to double that amount. Usually the last week is the busiest for sales. The last day to order is Oct.22, with delivery on Oct. 26th.

Fall Concert: The date is October 25th. It has been difficult to sell tickets because of the unknown program. It was recommended that we obtain some detailed information about the program from Roy. Lions will then be able to let people know what they are buying tickets for. We also need continued promotion and ads to be placed.

Melvin Jones Banquet: The date for the banquet is November 9th. Roy is in charge of awards, Steve is in charge of the auction, and Helen is in charge of the banquet. Tickets will be \$30.00. This is one of our major fund raisers and the opportunity to honor two of our fellow Lions.

3rd Vice President Catrina Galicz-Service Projects: Catrina thanked all the volunteers who helped with our September service projects. These included two events for Washington Elementary School, the Ice Cream Social and the Curriculum Night dinner. Other projects included the Diabetic Walk, and the Harvest Festival.

Good of the Order:

Membership: Two members requested to be dropped from membership. They are Mark O'Shea and Patrick Herrea. Following discussion the two individuals will be dropped.

Membership dues for new applicants were discussed. It was moved by Carol and seconded by Hallie that the amount of dues is calculated on the date of the application. The motion was unanimously approved. **Memorials:** Memorial contributions of \$50.00 were given in honor of Ron Staggs to both the Sight and Hearing Committees. It was moved, seconded, and unanimously approved that we also give \$150.00 for a tree to be planted in the Memorial Garden for MD 19.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.

The November meeting will be on November 7th at the Columbia Credit Union.

Respectfully Submitted Carol Bisbee, Secretary

Lions Sight Foundation of Clark County October 1, 2013

Board Room, Washington State School for the Blind The Meeting was called to order by President Jeff Fish at 6:30

Attending the meeting: Terry Sutfin, Fort Vancouver; Adam Hagewald, Fort Vancouver; Carl Addy, Vancouver Lions; Vicki Hart, Fort Vancouver; John

Caldwell, Fort Vancouver; Ralph Harding, Fort Vancouver; Mark Miller, North Clark; Bill Lundin, Hazel

Dell; Dana Hantho, LaCenter; Ed Hewitt, Columbia

Crest; Elaine Sabo, Orchards-Evergreen; Bob Weller, Fort Vancouver.

It was moved by Bill L. and seconded by Ralph H. to approve the minutes of the September 3, 2013 Meeting. The motion passed.

Treasurer's Report: Vicki Hart

 Beginning Balance on September 3
 \$ 9,268.08

 Receipts
 1,050.00

 Cash on Hand
 10,318.08

 Disbursements
 4,281.00

 Balance
 6,037.08

 Accounts Payable
 5,600.00

 Available Balance to Date
 437.08

It was moved by Ralph H. seconded by Bill L to approve the Treasurer's report.

Motion Passed

Orchards-Evergreen Lions made a donation of \$1,000 to the Foundation which will be shown in the November financial report.

Savings and Investments Report: Ralph Harding

In response to a question regarding change over time, Ralph reported that in December of 2012, our Savings and Investment Funds were \$63,351.(Secretary Note: The number of people served was an all-time high during the first half of this year.)

Old business: In regard to the distribution of surplus Northwest Lions Sight Foundation equipment, no local Lions organizations had responded to Bill Lundin that they were prepared to use the equipment. Bill also had contacted Longview Pioneer club since they are a part of the Foundation similar to ours, but no decision back to Bill from Pioneer. Meetings that Bill attends will make a decision on surplus equipment in near future.

Scanners: Wide ranging discussion on the need to get rid or need to physically store past applications by using technological options. It is desirable to have a copy of the entire application, rather than name, date of service, and service provided. On the forms there are many times, notes from client, and patient care coordinator that could be meaningful in making decisions about subsequent services.

Some consensus that a scanner that can do two sides of a page plus have a program for handling information. Estimated cost of storage \$100 per year.

Jeff plans to contact Lion Stacy Walters for technological advise on this matter. David Page is scheduled to attend December meeting to consult on Web Site. We need to be prepared to give Mr. Page 3 or 4 options for a Domain Name for our web site. Lions Sight Foundation of Clark County LSFCC seem to be first

In response to a question, Treasurer Vicki stated that we are prepared and equipped to send our end of the year statements acknowledging donations to a 501 3C organization.

Ralph reported that reservations have been made for our Banquet and Auction has been made at Club Green Meadows for April 12, 2014

Question from Bill L. regarding and idea that was presented a few years ago, by KEX Needy Kids Fund that Skamania, Cowlitz, and Wahkiakum kids applications be processed by Lions Sight Foundation of Clark County for referral to KEX. The KEX Fund was short of funds and was not providing service for a period of time. No one

attending the meeting has a solid handle on current status.

Patient Care: Vicki Hart 46 Applications

- 11 Denied or Delayed
 - 1 Too Many Requests
 - 1 Duplicate Application
 - 2 Need more information
 - 4 DSHS Hold (DSHS pays for exam/ Foundation for glasses
 - 3 Non-Citizen/non-resident
- 35 review and approved

Group as a whole reviewed: Application of woman, 36, who is applying for service (exam and glasses) less that the usual 2 year interval between services for the Foundation. After much discussion and consideration of options, the consensus was that her sight is changing significantly. It was moved by Ralph, seconded by Vicki to approve service at this time. Motion passed.

Long discussion of an application of a couple 66 and 59 who on the surface may seem to have the resources to afford their own glasses. \$ 2,880 monthly income, expensive new vehicle, significant credit load, limited money for examination and glasses. Moved by Elaine, seconded by Vicki to approve. Motion Passed

Good of the Order: Fort Vancouver Talent and Gong Show, 10/25 WSSB Auditorium

Meeting Adjourned 8:29 Next Meeting November 5, 2013





YOU CAN HELP BY VOLUNTEERING YOUR TIME!

HELP FOLD THE 140,000 PAPER BAGS THAT GET DISTRIBUTED TO HOMES THE WEEK PRECEDING THE FOOD DRIVE Bag folding dates are Saturday, November 23rd and Saturday, November 30th at the Clark County Food Bank (6502 NE 47th Ave, Vancouver) 8:00 AM to mid-afternoon both days. This is a great event for families, and middle/high school youth groups.

BE A DRIVER OR FOOD PICKUP VOLUNTEER ON SATURDAY, DECEMBER 7TH
Volunteers will go door to door to collect food donations and
return that food to a central location. Volunteers go to their
designated area by 8:30 AM and begin collecting food at
9:00 AM. Finish times vary. Volunteers are asked to be
available until as late as 2:30 PM the day of the food drive.

DONATE A BAG OF FOOD ON SATURDAY, DECEMBER 7[™]
Place a bag of non-perishable food or personal hygiene items on your doorstep by 9:00 AM on the 7th, or deliver it to one of the Clark County Les Schwab Tire dealerships during their normal business hours.

For More Information, Contact:
Clark County Food Bank contact:
WalkandKnock.org or 877-99-KNOCK (877-995-6625)

100% of all food and monetary donations stay right here in Clark County!



















November 2013

SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
-					1 Lions Meeting	2 Happy Birthday Carol Casey
		B 14 2			I2 PM	
3	4 Happy Birthday Ken Serviss (5)			7	8	9
	1011 001 1100 (0)	6:30 PM Clark Co. Hearing Blind Onion 6 PM			Lions Meeting 12 PM	Melvin Jones Banquet
10	11	12	13	14	15 Happy Birthday Victoria Hart Lions Meeting 12 PM	16
17	18	19 Lions Council 7:00 PM	20 Share House	21 WA Elem. Thanksgiving Lunch	22 Lions Meeting I2 PM	23 Bag Folding 8-12 PM Happy Birthday Jennifer Leger
24	25	26	27	28	No Lions Meeting	30 Bag Folding 8-12 PM Happy Birthday Ron Nielsen
Lions RECYCLE For Sight			FVL C Original Pin			Dates in RED mark our regularly scheduled meeting.

Contributions from our Advertising Sponsors provide the funds necessary for this publication.

Please show your support for them!



Best Business Printer In The Business.

OFFSET & DIGITAL PRINTING

GRAPHIC LAYOUT & DESIGN

HIGH VOLUME COPYING

CUSTOM BINDING & FINISHING

360-699-4466 Phone 360-696-2848 Fax

1009 Main St. Vancouver, WA 98660



ŵ

Jim Terrell Insurance Agent 360-606-4408

Toll-Free 866-469-6262

PO Box 5011 Vancouver, WA 98668

jimterrellinsurance@gmail.com

Providing Solutions for Individuals, Families & Self-Employed

WANTED

WORK EXPERIENCE
Training Sites for students who
are blind or visually impaired. Help educate a

handicapped student
Contact: Lori Pulliam
WSSB Vocational Coordinator
360-696-6321 Ext# 116

Limoges investment Management, PC

A REGISTERED INVESTMENT ADVISOR

Financial Planning & Investment Consulting on a Fee Only Basis

CRAIG S. LIMOGES CFA, CFP, EA 360-694-2752



ROY PULLIAM Sales Representative

PO BOX 528 Vancouver, WA 98666 360-574-5440

Toll Free 800-221-7067 Fax360-574-9070 Cell 360-608-3043 RoyP@VancouverOil.com



Family

Care

Providing in-home care and assistance to Clark County area residents.

"You're like family to us!"

360-546-5566 Toll Free: 800-510-0085 Fax: 360-546-5569

10000 NE 7th Ave. #210 Vancouver, WA 98685

www.familycareser.com diane@familycareser.com scott@familycareser.com



Board Certified Hearing Instrument Sciences

Ear-Care hearing Aid Centers, LLC 360-690-HEAR (4327) Western Hearing & Audiology

8317 E Mill Plain Vancouver, WA 98664

Bringing You the Wonder of Sound Since 1968!

Ken Serv

Keeping a Small Part of the World "In Tune"

11543 NE 32nd Street Vancouver, WA 98682

360-892-3320



CARSTAR Jacobus

Jerry Jacobus- Owner

6710 NE St John's Road Vancouver, WA 98661

360-693-2118 360-993-2032fx 1-800-CARSTAR www.carstar.com

carstar-jacobus@integraonline.com





[360] 693-4399 [503] 285-0975 1-800-500-4399 FAX [360]-696-2555 713 West [1th Street Vanciouver, WA. 98660

Adam Hegewald; GM

CELL: 360-909-2746 EMAIL: adam@hydraulics-inc.com www.hydraulics-inc.com

"Serving our customers since 1986



Premium Websites, LLC

Dotty Scott

Website Design and Social Media Consultant

Cell: 360-607-4767

Email: dotty@PremiumWebsites.net

www.PremiumWebsites.net



Peter Anderson

1307 EVERGREEN WAY #707 PMB 142 WASHOUGAL, WA 98671 360 450 8272 cell 503.719.5372 fax peter, andersum@hs.aflac.com Total Merchant Concepts, Inc.

CREDIT CARD ACCEPTANCE
GIFT CARD PROGRAMS
CHECK VERIFICATION, CONVERSION & GUARANTEE

ASK FOR CHERI PERRY

CLARK COUNTY'S ONLY LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED CREDIT CARD PROCESSING COMPANY!!!

360-253-5934

Integrity, Excellent Service, Competitive Rates

sfaccon



OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE FORT VANCOUVER LIONS CLUB PO BOX 701

VANCOUVER, WA 98666-0701

RETURN SERVICE RE-QUESTED